







May 3, 2005 
          The meeting of the Board was held on Tuesday Evening, May 3, 2005 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 

          Present Messrs:  Gambacorta, DeAscanis, Quillen, Appleby, Gordon, Wilson, Indellini, Peden, Toner, Alfree, Gebhart, and Ms. Banks (12) and Andrew P. Taylor, Esq. 

          Guest at the meeting was Mr. Francis Lucia. 

          The meeting was called to order and opened with a moment of silence. 

          The monthly calendar was updated adding: 



By-Law Committee Meeting, May 16th at 4:00 p.m. 

                        Open Space Committee Meeting, May 16th at 5:00 pm. 

                        Outreach Committee Meeting, May 23rd, 2:00 p.m. 

          The minutes of the April meeting were corrected to read “Good Will Fire House

Report” that once they have received their financial report, it will be forwarded to the 

Trustees.  

          The minutes were then approved. 

         The Treasurers report was approved as submitted. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT;  Mr. Indellini reporting. 
Ferry Cut-off:  Van Demark and Lynch need to know the site for the Doctor, possibility of having to do a wetland delination. 

          Inquiry from Happy Harry’s for a building in the general area where Dr. Adeleke is  
interested in.

          Motion made to give Dr. Adeleke 14 days to resolve the restriction with Dr. James or P.D.C. will work with Happy Harry’s for the 2.1 acres. 

Basin Road Parcel:   On hold with VanDemark & Lynch. 

Dempsey’s Lease (Millies Diner)  An easement will be worked out between Castle Dealership and Gambacorta. 

          The fact that a furniture vendor was using the property over the week-end was discussed but found that a permit was issued through the City 
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Washington Greene:  Mr. Indellini reported on a meeting with “Family Foundation Academy” who is interested in the parcel for a school. 
14th & Washington Street:  Talking with Mr. John Ioannoni regarding a “sandwich shop”:  haven’t received  sufficient information to go forward.  It seems to be area residents are against building a shop due to the traffic pattern.  Mr. Lucia spoke on the traffic now on Washington Street and especially at that intersection. 

Bull Hill:  Board in receipt of two petitions against opening a road behind the houses on East Second Street (River Side 205 thru 219).  The petition states that the road would be on Trustees land.  The Board has asked Mr. Taylor to look into the matter of ownership.

          A publication of “Saving New Amstel” a 1989 report done by Heite Consulting for the Trustees show this area had been a cemetery and potters field and before any earth-moving work is done an archaeological clearance should be obtained. 

          A letter will be sent to Council President William Blest, asking that permission be withheld on this project.

Del Dot:  Mr. Taylor had copies of deeds needing signatures from State Highway Dept. for Quigley Boulevard extension—Frenchtown Road to Trader Lane.  

          Signing was approved.  Subject to attorneys final  approval of the language. 

Mr. Toner voting NO. 

326 Associates   Approval given for a new sign. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Quillen reporting. 

          Meeting held on April 25th, Mr. Viola was appointed Chairman.  Reviewed the purpose of the committee as stated in the By-Laws and how they can accomplish their purpose.  They will work on ways to improve public relations. 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Gordon reporting. 

          Window at the Family Medicine unit has been replaced. 

          The tower at Town Hall is nearly finished. 

          The piece of plaster in the Council Room is being repaired. 

          The trailer recently purchased for transporting the mowers is now in use. 
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FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Peden reporting.        

          Meeting with the Bank’s held on April 27th show for the first quarter 8 to 9% return. 

         Following the Bank meeting, City Finance Chairperson John A. DiMondi and President of City Council Blest met with the Finance Committee.  Many aspects of the City finances were discussed and Mr. DiMondi was told to get a better feel of the City Finances,   The feeling is that annexation has caused the City extra expense with the 326 properties annexed. 

LIBRARY COMMITTEE : 






No report. 

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: 






No report 

BY-LAWS COMMITTEE: 






No report 

BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE: 





No report 

GOOD WILL FIRE HOUSE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Alfree reporting. 

          Copy of the audit report will be secured as soon as possible. 

          At their last meeting, the renovation plans were again discussed. 

COMMUNICATIONS; 

          An inquiry from Mr. Harry Keyser regarding the oral video interviews he had done with local citizens some years ago, were located in the Library Vault.  There about 13 tapes.  Mr. Keyser asked if Trustees were interested in having them put on D.V.D’s, the equipment would cost about $325.00.  After a discussion there was no interest in having videos re-done. 

Page Four 







May 3, 2005 

COMMUNICATIONS –CONTINUED. 

          A thank you note had been received from the Tidwell Family. 

          The use of Battery Park (Third Street & The Park) for a dumpster to be placed for the demolition of 3 houses on the east side of West Third Street was discussed.  These properties belong to Cochrans.  A verbal approval had been given for a POD to be placed behind  # 47 (Gallagher’s house) for 30 days or less, knowing that the owner would be responsible for any damage.  As of this meeting no one had applied for permission in connection with the demolition.  Contractor will have to use other means. 
          The Secretary was instructed to write a letter to Council President Blest, asking that ‘permission be withheld until all areas are completely clear at Bull Hill. 

          There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 






M. Anita Banks, Secretary
 .

